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Phone: 01590 675 350 Duty Officer Phone: 07785 521 842 

Contact us on: Southlands.Admin@cambiangroup.com 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/cambiangroup 

Letter from SLT 

Happy New Year! It has been wonderful to welcome everyone back in the New year 
after what has been a busy and exciting Christmas period with all kinds of festive 
activities.  
We have had a busy and focused week in school as we have started new topics 
including the Art projects shown in this newsletter and off-site learning activities. 
Despite the cold start to the half term the homes have still kept busy and there has 
been a surprising amount of fishing (with extra woolly hats!).  
We are pleased that the work on the Art Room has been completed to enable this to 
return to full use.  We now also have a kiln installed and will be introducing clay work 
to the students during the coming term. 
As you will be aware from the national news there is concern regarding the levels of 
flu like viruses and the impact this is having. Some staff and children have 
unfortunately been unwell with the winter flu and sickness virus, which has been 
circulating and no doubt assisted by the social events of the holiday break.  We have 
been encouraging the washing of hands and ventilation to keep the bugs at bay! 
Please do monitor your child and update through the usual absence reporting system. 
For years nine, ten and eleven we have Mock examinations taking place the week 
beginning 27th January.  They will take place over two weeks and the timetables have 
been sent home along with your weekly feedback. 
We wish you all a good weekend. 
 



 

Panto Update 

! Happy New Year to you all! 

Thank you to all who attended the pantomime at the end of the term – it was a great 

success. 

We are currently looking at getting all the photographs put together into a booklet and 

sent home as a keepsake for the children who were acting in the Pantomime. 

The hall has already been booked for this year so a date for your diary: 

 

End of term school pantomime – Friday 19th December 2025 – 11am – Boldre War 

Memorial Hall  

 



WS Snow Day 2? 

! Our most recent attempt at a repeat snow Day 

unfortunately fell flat, but WS, who loved snow deeply, 

waited patiently all day and managed to enjoy the few 

snowflakes that did make an appearance! 

 

Lets hope he gets his wish and we have another proper 

blizzard soon! 

Primary 2 

! This week in Primary 2 AD and TD were 

enjoying learning about the history of space 

and space travel, and how people’s opinions 

have changed on the topic over time. 

AD also got to enjoy a 

modern retelling of 

‘The Three Little Pigs’ 

story and compared it 

to the original. These 

were then used to 

create their own 

newspapers! 

Lower Phase Group - Art 

In Art this week the Lower Phase Group 

all participated in a group creative 

session. They were given a large sheet of 

paper had had creative freedom to fill it 

as they wish. 

The class filled it with a variety of pictures 

ranging from characters and animals 

through to symbols and doodles. It was 

great to see the collaborative effort. 

 



Upper Phase Group Museum Trip 

! On Tuesday, UPN were offered a 

trip to visit the Mary Rose Museum. 

The ship is huge, and it is a real feat 

of engineering that they were able 

to dredge it from the ocean floor.  

There are also an amazing number 

of artefacts to be seen, which were 

all collected by divers brave enough 

to face the currents, and especially 

freezing cold water of the Solent! 

 

Primary 1 Art 

This week in art in Primary 1 we have been looking at the artist Anselm Kiefer. Kiefer 

was born in Germany in 1945 where he grew up around bombed sites from WW2. He 

uses these sites as inspiration for his art work.  

 

Anselm Kiefer (born 8 March 1945) is a 

German painter and sculptor. He studied 

with Peter Dreher and Horst Antes at the 

end of the 1960s. His works incorporate 

materials such as straw, ash, clay, lead, 

and shellac. The poems of Paul Celan 

have played a role in developing Kiefer's 

themes of German history and the horrors 

of the Holocaust, as have the spiritual 

concepts of Kabbalah. 
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